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On the 12-13/01 we held our first workshop to prepare for Foundation Day. The participants were 
members who had not done the OSDP workshop yet and for members and couples who had not 
been in touch with our movement for a long time. Most of the active members had already done 
the OSDP workshop so we really wanted to educate all those brothers and sisters we had not seen 
for a long time. We tried to follow True Mothers desire to embrace everyone so we contacted all of 
these brothers and sisters and explained to them about Foundation Day and encouraged them to 
come to the workshop. 
As we all work and do not have all the time we would like, with the hard work of Sergio Coscia 
responsible of our education ministry we created a team of teachers-Sergio Coscia, Giuseppe and 
Lorna Russo, Gabriella Mieli and Patrizia Oliviero. In this way we could all pepare ourselves well 
both spiritually and externally. We also did a prayer condition for all those we had contacted. To 
our surprise the response was incredible as most of these members and couples came for both 
days of the workshop .In all there were 55 participants Some of the participants were also our 
older second gen from 16yrs up who had not done the OSDP workshop yet. As the workshop 
progressed we could see and feel the change in our brothers and sisters and the joy they were 
beginning to feel. At the end many came to thank us for what they have received and promised to 
register for the Foundation Day Blessing. We feel that this workshop was a rebirth experience for 
all of us in preparation for a new beginning. We will organize a second workshop soon to continue 
preparation for all our members and for others who did not come for the workshop we are 
organizing the workshop in small groups in homes of blessed families.      
 

 


